BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR SEPTEMBER 1, 2016
Attending trustees were President Samantha Hughes, Peg Stecky, Jerry Jensen, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Al Miotke, Vicki Karuzas, and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: None 
President Samantha called the meeting to order at 7:06.  

Samantha asked everyone to take a few minutes and review the minutes of the August 4th board meeting.  She then called for a motion to approve the minutes.  Michael made a motion to approve, and Jerry seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
Michael reviewed the treasurer’s report.  She reported we have an ending fund balance of $47,340.04.  She answered questions from last month’s meeting about the nearly $5000 expenditure for Maintenance and Dumpster, stating most of the cost was for beauty bark.  Phil made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Vicki seconded the motion and the report was approved unanimously.  
OLD BUSINESS
Security - Jerry distributed copies of a bid to install lighting and cameras in the amount of $20,301.30.  After discussion of other upcoming expenditures, the board agreed that security is a high priority.  Phil made a motion to accept the bid, and Al seconded that motion.  The motion was approved unanimously.  
Volleyball Court - Samantha reported she had received one bid to add sand to the volleyball court, but is still waiting for a bid to install a border around the court.  

Tennis Courts - After Michael explained about leaves and debris washing onto the tennis court surfaces during heavy rains, Samantha volunteered to contact our landscaping crew for a bid to clear and slope the terrain on the back side of the tennis court fence.  This project would include a drainage trench along the back edge of the courts. 
Dock Repair - Samantha stated she and her husband did a quick fix on the dock in the amount of $151.  She has spoken with a few companies and received bid from two.  The least expensive and probably the most suited to our needs is from Marine Floats in the amount of $34,900.  She will ask them if we can make a payment now to get them started, and then pay the balance after completion, about the same time next year’s due begin to come in.  Phil made a motion to proceed with this split payment negotiation, and Vicki seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously.     

Having no other island business to discuss, Samantha adjourned the meeting at 8:02.
The next board meeting will be on October 6, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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